
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MAYORAL MINUTES 
 

  

Notice is hereby given that an Ordinary Meeting of 
Council will be held at the Civic Centre, Dee Why on 

 

Tuesday 26 July 2022 

 

Beginning at 6:00pm for the purpose of considering and 
determining matters included in this agenda. 

 

 

 

Ray Brownlee PSM 
Chief Executive Officer 
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OUR VISION 

Delivering the highest quality service valued and 
trusted by our community 

 
 

OUR VALUES 

Trust Teamwork Respect Integrity Service Leadership 

 
 

 

OUR OBLIGATIONS 

I swear/solemnly and sincerely declare and affirm that 
I will undertake the duties of the office of councillor in 
the best interests of the people of the Northern 
Beaches and the Northern Beaches Council and that I 
will faithfully and impartially carry out the functions, 
powers, authorities and discretions vested in me 
under the Local Government Act 1993 or any other 
Act to the best of my ability and judgement.  
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7.0 MAYORAL MINUTES 
 

ITEM 7.1 MAYORAL MINUTE NO 14/2022 - VALE ALLAN HALE OAM  

TRIM FILE REF 2022/444223 

ATTACHMENTS NIL 

 
BACKGROUND 

This month we were saddened to hear of the passing of Allan Hale, OAM who many will remember 
for his incredible services to the community through Kaddy Transport for many decades. 

Allan began working with Kaddy back in 1983 as a driver providing community transport for those 
with disabilities and then went on to become Chairman, a position he held for many more years.  
He was still serving on the Board after standing down as Chairman some years back and I 
understand that Allan never missed a board meeting in all that time until very recently.  I think this 
demonstrates the extraordinary dedication he had to the Kaddy Transport organisation and to their 
clients.   

He was formally recognised in 2013 and received a Member of the Order of Australia Award for his 
distinguished services to the community, particularly to people with a disability.  He also gave 
generously of his time as a volunteer with the Salvation Army. 

For those of us fortunate to have met Allan, you will recall his determination to ensure that those in 
the community who needed assistance were cared for.  I only learned recently too of his own 
personal contributions to the organisation and to his clients.  Nothing was ever too much trouble for 
him and he always went beyond the role of a volunteer to assist the many clients fortunate to have 
Allan in their lives. 

He will be greatly missed by his colleagues at Kaddy Transport and the many members of the 
community who he has assisted over the years.   

Our thoughts are with his family and friends at this very difficult and sad time and on behalf of my 
fellow Councillors and the Northern Beaches community, I extend our deepest sympathies. 

 

MOTION 

That Council: 

1. Acknowledge the enormous contribution made by the late Allan Hale OAM. 

2. Send our condolences to the family of the late Allan Hale and to Kaddy Transport.  

 

 

Michael Regan 
MAYOR 
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ITEM 7.2 MAYORAL MINUTE NO 15/2022 - VALE RAY MATHIESON 

TRIM FILE REF 2022/444227 

ATTACHMENTS NIL 

 
BACKGROUND 

We were deeply saddened to hear of the sudden passing of Ray Mathieson last week who many of 
us were fortunate to have known through his passionate commitment over many decades to the 
community of Manly. 

Ray was, without a doubt, an inspiring man who worked incredibly hard advocating for 
improvements for the Manly community.  He served tirelessly on many community committees 
both with the former Manly Council and our Council including the Little Manly Precinct Community 
Forum, and more recently on our Northern Beaches Local Planning Panel and Safety Committee.   

He was highly regarded as the Chair of the Manly Community Forum which formed following the 
council amalgamations and Council will miss his significant contribution.  In some of the meetings I 
attended, I can recall his measured and fair approach to any issues raised and he always chaired 
the meetings with great distinction.    

Ray will always be remembered for his diligence, his professionalism, and fairness in dealing with 
many of the issues that impact our community, but I think ultimately for his very genuine concern 
for others.  He was a true gentleman. 

Along with his family, his friends, and the Manly community, I know there are many Councillors, 
former Councillors and staff who will feel this incredible loss.  He will be sadly missed by so many 
as he impacted so many lives.   

Our thoughts are with his family, friends and the wider community at this very difficult and sad time 
and on behalf of my fellow Councillors and the Northern Beaches community, I extend our deepest 
sympathies. 

 

MOTION 

That Council: 

1. Acknowledge the enormous contribution made by the late Ray Mathieson. 

2. Send our condolences to the family of the late Ray Mathieson and to the Manly Community 
Forum. 

 

 

Michael Regan 
MAYOR 
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